

Houston Endowment to Release Remaining 

$3 Million in Apollo Funds to HISD

December 20, 2013 – Houston Endowment informed the Houston Independent School District this week that it will release a $3 million payment for the district’s Apollo school turnaround program in January.

The Foundation deferred the final payment on its three-year, $6 million grant to the HISD Foundation pending its review of the project’s third year report by Dr. Roland Fryer of Harvard University. 


“We are grateful to Houston Endowment for their generous support of this transformational program,” said HISD Superintendent Terry Grier. “The progress we have made in closing the achievement gap in math at our Apollo schools would not have been possible without their leadership and commitment.” 


Presented in November, Fryer’s report outlined the improved performance of students participating in the program at some of HISD’s lowest-performing campuses.


Fryer’s data showed significant gains in math among both elementary and secondary Apollo students, with rapid progress made toward cutting the achievement gap in that subject, with the highest gains from students in fourth-, sixth- and ninth-grades receiving daily math tutoring. 


It also showed a “small but positive” impact on reading scores, and indicated that while students of all ethnicities benefit from Apollo, the greatest gains were visible among Hispanic and low-income students. 
The Houston Independent School District is the largest school district in Texas and the seventh-largest in the United States with 282 schools and nearly 210,000 students. The 334-square-mile district is one of the largest employers in the Houston metropolitan area with more than 25,000 employees.

For more information, visit the HISD Web site at www.houstonisd.org.
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